
Name: Cristal                                               Class: 6A

A Letter to My Friend

Dear Karen,

The Hong Kong book fair started already. Yesterday morning, I went there with

Jack but on the way, something happened!

Two days ago, Jack called me on the phone and asked me if I wanted to go to the

book fair with him. We planned to meet each other at the MTR station at 7:00 a.m. At

the book fair, we could meet our favourite writer Tin Yong and get his signature! So I

took some of his books to Hong Kong Convention and Exhibition Centre. 

Yesterday, when we got on the MTR for a while, the air-conditioning system was

out of service suddenly. The air turned stuffy and everyone got a lot of sweat. My legs

started shaking. Some passengers took out mini fans and turned them on, some were

still reading books and some were sleeping.

Unfortunately, I felt very dizzy and started to vomit. A passenger came towards

me and said, ‘I’m a doctor, let me see what happened.’ He let me drink some water

and took a rest on the seat for 5-7 minutes.

At last, I felt better and we still went to the book fair. Both of us were excited

because we got Tin Yong’s signature and he gave us two of his ball pens that he used

when he wrote his books.

Are you going to plan to go to the book fair this week? There is a big sale for

children’s book. Reply soon.

Yours,

Aaron




